DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – November 9, 2006

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, November 9, 2006, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Douglas Bennett, Bill Dennison, David Fredricks, Shelly Hendricks, Vicki Hughes, Aundra Jackson, Mary Parker, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, and Michelle Russell.  Those absent were:  Pam Carter and Anna Winchell.

ORDER # 07-41 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by Douglas Bennett and seconded by Shelly Hendricks to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 07-42 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Vicky Hughes and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the minutes of the October regular meeting.

MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS – The financial reports were not available for the meeting.

ORDER # 07-43 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Mary Parker to approve the personnel recommendations:  Wendy Jobson, special education instructional assistant replacing Miriam Hardy; Crad Jaggers as assistant baseball coach; Carl Baker as 9th grade baseball coach.

VISITORS – Visitors at the meeting included staff members Ellen Douglas, Lin Linder, Kristin Hall, Patty Lirot, Charla Burchett, Tonya Vowels, Shelia Wilkinson, and Maria Batistoni.

ORDER # 07-44 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF SEPTEMBER MINUTES – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the second reading of the September meeting minutes. 

ORDER # 07-45 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF AUGUST AND SEPTEMBER FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the second reading of the August and September financial and bingo reports.

ORDER # 07-46 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FOUR ADDITIONAL POLICIES IN THE POLICY ALIGNMENT PROCESS – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the second reading of four additional policies to be approved in the continuing policy alignment process – 1) Curriculum/Graduation Policy; 2) Plagiarism Policy; 3) Portfolio Graduation Requirement Policy; and 4) Curriculum Policy.  

ORDER # 07-47 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF THE OCTOBER DECISION TO APPROVE THE ENDORSEMENT OF THE PEER MEDIATION PROGRAM PROPOSAL – The motion was made by Shelly Hendricks and seconded by Michelle Russell to approve the second reading of the October meeting decision to endorse the Peer Mediation program proposal for North Hardin students.

CURRICULUM UPDATE – Mrs. Ellen Douglas updated the council members on curriculum, instruction, and assessment news.  

· The individual departments are working on sub-domains of the 4.1 core content version.

· An action plan is in place to follow-up with the MAPS assessment.

· During the faculty meeting on November 21, Ms. Douglas will present a review of core content and the four levels of “depth of knowledge.”

· Ms. Douglas, Ms. Hendricks, and Ms. Campbell attended the KAAC Conference and will share results and information.

· TAP classes are writing letters of appreciation to veterans of the Armed Services.

· The sophomore class, along with their sponsor Glenn McKissic, will hold a Veterans reception on Friday, November 10, to celebrate Veterans Day.

ORDER # 07-48 – APPROVAL OF PROJECT GRADUATION REQUEST FOR FUNDING - Maria Batistoni was present to distribute a copy of the Project Graduation budget and to request $1000 from the site-based council to assist in paying for prizes that have been placed on layaway at Wal-Mart.  (Wal-Mart is discontinuing “layaway,” so the items that ordinarily could stay on hold until donations are available in the spring, will now have to be paid for by mid-December.)  The motion was made by Douglas Bennett and seconded by Michelle Russell to donate $1000 to the Project Graduation budget.

PROPOSAL FOR A NEW CLUB – This item was tabled until the next meeting when teacher Debi Aikin will be present.

KPR RESULTS – Mr. Dennison and chairman from individual departments from the school reviewed and explained some of the CATS testing results and plans for meeting the goal of an “80” score.

· Ms. Lirot, Ms. Burchett, and Ms. Hall presented on behalf of different departments that focus on the Practical Living/Vocational Skills assessment.  The areas identified on which to work are (1) consumerism, jobs, and careers area; (2) increase scores of students with disabilities; and (3) decrease the number of novice scores.

· Shelia Wilkinson, math department chair, informed the council that math scores showed a gain, and that the plan to develop strategies specific to the math curriculum.  

· Tonya Vowels, science department chair, stated that the science department would be searching for strategies to address weaknesses among African-American and Hispanic male populations.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The council received copies of the student accident report and the nurse’s office report.  

· Minutes from the Professional Development committee were also included in the packet of information.

ORDER # 07-49 – APPROVAL TO DISCONTINUE CHANNEL ONE PROGRAMMING – Ms. Lin Linder, library media specialist and co-chairman of the Technology committee, was present to address the board with the request to discontinue the contract with Channel One programming.  Ms. Linder and Mr. Dennison supplied rationale for the request.  The motion was made by Mary Parker and seconded by David Fredricks to discontinue the Channel One contract.


UPDATE ON ID MAKER MACHINE – A new machine has been purchased.  Please encourage and teach the students to carry their id cards with them.  Staff members including substitutes should have their id visible during the day.

ORDER 07-50 - ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Mary Parker to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

